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the Lake Winnipeg Stewardship Board.

April 15, 2005

PUBLIC INVITED TO SHARE VIEWS

ON LAKE WINNIPEG WATER QUALITY

- - -

Lake Winnipeg Stewardship Board Wants Input

On Reducing Nutrient Loading

Manitobans have the opportunity to discuss strategies to improve water quality in Lake Winnipeg at public meetings organized by the Lake Winnipeg

Stewardship Board.

Research and observations by those who work and live on Lake Winnipeg indicate water quality in the lake has deteriorated.  Increased nutrient loads to the lake have led to an over-abundance of algae in both summer and winter.

The board's report, "Our Collective Responsibility - Reducing Nutrient Loading to Lake Winnipeg" was released by Water Stewardship Minister Steve

Ashton on February 18, 2005. Seven public meetings will provide an opportunity for the public to share their views on the report's 32 recommendations, and specifically on four of the recommendations of the report:

* nutrient loss from confined livestock areas and over-wintering

sites,

* cosmetic use of phosphorus-based fertilizers,

* storage requirements for municipal lagoons, and

* septic field alternatives.

The public meetings will be held between 3:00 p.m. and 8:30 p.m. in seven locations beginning April 19 in Brandon, then moving to Steinbach, Dauphin,

Pine Falls, Winnipeg, Gimli and concluding in Norway House in mid-May.

The public feedback will be used to prepare a "Report on Public Discussion" for June 2005.  The information will also be important for the board, as they prepare their final report to government, scheduled for the summer of 2006.

Information on the meetings, the board's report and the Lake Winnipeg Stewardship Board activities is available at http://www.lakewinnipeg.org.

Written submissions are encouraged.  A copy of the feedback form is available online at http://www.lakewinnipeg.org/feedback.

The board was formed to help Manitobans identify actions necessary to reduce nitrogen and phosphorus loading to Lake Winnipeg to pre-1970 levels.  The creation of the board was a key element in the Lake Winnipeg Action Plan, introduced by the province in 2003.

The schedule of public meetings is attached.
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SCHEDULE

Lake Winnipeg Stewardship Board Public Meetings

All sessions are scheduled to run from 3:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Report recommendations will be presented at 4:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. at each

public meeting.

Brandon - Tuesday, April 19 - Canadian Inn Travelodge, 150 5th St.

Steinbach - Thursday, April 21 - Legion Hall - 294 Lumber Ave.

Dauphin - Thursday, April 28 - Canway Inn and Suites, 1601 Main St. S.

Pine Falls - Tuesday, May 3 - Manitou Lodge, PTH 11, Pine Falls

Winnipeg - Thursday, May 5 - Viscount Hotel, 1670 Portage Ave.

Gimli - Tuesday, May 10 - Lakeview Resort and Conference Centre, 10 Centre

St.

Norway House - Tuesday, May 17 - Veteran's Hall, Norway House Cree Nation

Multiplex

